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Hello Everyone, welcome to this edition of our monthly newsletter. 
 
The climax of our business year is just around the corner – actually Sunday 14th October 
at 10am – our Annual General Meeting day.  This is the “formal” part of our annual 
reporting process to members where details of our year’s trading performance is 
revealed, election voting results declared and any matters of general interest can be 
discussed.  The meeting is followed with complimentary refreshments, finger food and 
some music.  Only financial members may attend, (ie: make sure your subs are paid 
please) and arrangements will be made for the courtesy shuttle to run.  It’s usually a 
great day for all.  Come along and enjoy yourself very cheaply! 
 
Committee voting begins 1st October and closes 12th October.  Voting occurs only in the 
Club House at our own “special polling booth”.  Pick up voting forms from the Bar – 
you must have your club card.  Please exercise your voting rights. 
 
 

SMS Texting 
 
Members will shortly be treated to our new SMS texting service via their mobile 
phones.  This “direct to members marketing effort” is further evidence of the Club’s 
commitment to further improve and enhance communication with members.  Expect to 
receive direct advice via text from us of special happenings, special prices, special treats 
etc.  At this stage we are sure this will all happen smoothly but if there is a hiccup 
please be a little understanding.  For this service to have maximum impact, the Club 
must be aware of your current correct cellphone number, please inform either the bar or 
office staff – forms are available. 
 
 
 
 

Levin Cosmopolitan Club Inc 
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Shuttle Van 
 
The Executive Committee has replaced one of its aging shuttle coaches (the silver one) 
with a later model, low mileage coach (white) for everyone’s comfort. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Restaurant 
 
A new self service coffee vending machine ($3.00 per cup) has been purchased for the 
Tararua Restaurant and is now up and running. 
 
A new “Summer Menu” for restaurant diners is also shortly to be revealed together with 
a streamlining of service and ordering.  The menu will also be featured on our website. 
 

Forthcoming Happenings 
 
The “Forthcoming Happenings” calendar schedule is: 
 
Sunday October 7th  Bathurst Day (Motor racing Ford vs Holden!) 
  Watch on the big screen 
  Gold Coast Pool Tournament (110 players) 
 

Sunday October 14th  AGM Day – 10am 
 

Sat-Mon October 20th /22nd  Labour Weekend 8 Ball Pool Tournament 
  Prize Money 
 

Sat/Sun November 3rd/4th   Pounamu Country Music Awards 
 

Tuesday November 6th  Melbourne Cup Day 
  Fashion in the Field for Guys and Gals! 
  Another great day at the Club 
 

Sat/Sun November 10th/11th  Ted Clements Memorial Darts Tournament 
  World Ranking Event 
 

Saturday November 17th   Annual Arohanui Hospice Car Rally 
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Special Feature 
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Our Executive Committee Member Judy Kitchener is stepping down from the 
Committee Table at the AGM and it is very appropriate to say a “BIG Thank You” to 
her for her services to the Club.  Many members will know of Judy because of her 
unselfish, untiring hostessing for us in the Restaurant for almost four years now and has 
been a corner stone of the resurgence of the popularity of the restaurant. 
 
We all sincerely thank Judy for her unpaid sacrifice for such a long long time. 
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Member Birthday Meals 
 
Birthday meals for October will be held on Monday 29th October. 
 

It is essential that when you receive your voucher that you book in with 
either the Office or Restaurant advising of your intention to attend, and 
numbers, by Thursday 25th October 2018 and remember to bring your 
voucher on the night. 
 

Invite your family or friends to come along and help you celebrate – their roast meal 
will be $17.00.   
 

Please note the Blackboard Menu is not available on this night. 
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Open Cue Sports Adjunct 
 
The Business House League, after 21 weeks of competition, has now ended with Prize Giving taking 
place on 13th September in a night of fun. 
 
First place in Section 1 and the winners cup was presented to “Tararua Yarns” who held onto a narrow 
margin over “Ardenup” despite a draw in the final game between the two. 
 
Section 2 and the accompanying trophy was taken out by “Empty Pockets” with “Zambuca-Gypsys” in 
a distant second place. 
 
The LCC Championship 8-Ball singles was held on Sunday 16th September. 
This was played in five sections of six players with the top three in each section, plus one, going 
through to the last sixteen.  It was pleasing to see a lady in the last sixteen (well done Cherie and keep 
it up). 
 
We had a deserved winner in Al Wehipeihana who beat Warren Laing in the final. 
Neither of these players have their name on the cup so it just shows you the depth of expertise and 
talent in our clubs pool players. 
 
Other Events:- 
 
20th Sep. - Greg Canty Cup – a 9-Ball singles tournament open to all LCC members. 
27th Sep. – Presidents Cup – an 8-Ball singles tournament for Cue Sports Adjunct members. 
 
Every Thursday evening from October until we break for Xmas will be Cue Sports Adjunct club nights 
where we will run competitions and fun nights based on various pool games, so if you are not yet an 
Adjunct member see Stan Cadman, pay a levy and join in the fun. 
 
Keep checking the Adjunct notice board for updates on tournaments like the Labour Weekend 
Tournament and similar from around the country. 
 
Lots of luck 
Dave Morris 
 

����
Winners of Mike Doyle Cup: 
                        Runner Up:Tony Jones and  
                       Winner:Saiju  Thomas 

����
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Seniors Adjunct  
 

The Seniors Conference and Club Sports took  place on 13-15th August at St. Johns 
Club in Wanganui and our only success in any of the sports we participated in was a 
gold medal in Rummykub (a tile based game combining elements of the card game 
rummy and mahjong). 
 
Our master tactician “Annetta Stokes” took out the first prize with relative ease. 
Well done Annetta, I expect you’ll be running a Rummykub clinic at the club shortly. 
 
Apart from an extraordinary long wait to join the queue for dinner on Tuesday evening, 
due to a failure to follow the alphabetic sequence as announced, (is there an alphabet 
that doesn’t contain the letter L), everyone was well behaved and enjoyed themselves. 
 
Wairoa will be the venue for this event next year and I’m sure Fred is already planning 
it. 
 
The Seniors Adjunct AGM was held at the club on 5th September and a revised 
constitution was presented, read through and accepted. The new version can be viewed 
in full on our notice board. 
 
In a very popular announcement, Ross Tulloch was made a Life Member due to his 
exemplary and unselfish service to the members of our club. 
 
Election of Officers 
The following officers were elected at the AGM:- 
 
President  -  Fred Carrick 
Vice President -  Pat Perrin 
Secretary  -  Annette August 
Treasurer  -  Mary Clark 
 
Committee:- 
Pat Hansen, Heather McKelvey,  Murray August,  Bob Hammond,  Robyn Metge. 
 
Normal club day activities continue through September with Housie included on 12th 
and 26th, plus on Thursday 27th we have arranged a 
bus trip away to Castle Cliff. 
 
Good Health 
Dave Morris 

BNZ Staff speaking 
with the Seniors about 
Scams etc 
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Clay Target Adjunct 
 

Any shooters or club members that tick the Clay Target box who want to be involved 
please contact George Harper or Blue Taylor and we will help you get started at our 
Horowhenua Club grounds.  You will need a gun or firearms licence and other gear 
which we will advise you of. 
 
Cheers 
Blue Taylor   
  

Chess 
 
Recently there was some discussion on how our club could be promoted so the facilities 
could see more use during current ‘quiet times’ during the day.  It was during 
discussions on this topic, so I am told, that the possibility of having some sort of chess 
group or club was mooted. 
 
I do not know if it will surprise anyone but the Levin Cosmopolitan Club has actually 
had chess club run out of its premises before, about some twenty five years ago, and if I 
remember correctly, the two strongest players it had at the time were Alan Day and (the 
now late) Ted Stroud.  Unfortunately that club did not last too long.   It is just the nature 
of the beast that chess as a game has never been over popular amongst the general 
populist at large.  For as long as I have been playing, amongst non-chess players chess 
has always conjured the image of a game either played by sun deprived spotty youth or 
grizzled hardened elder individuals from old Soviet bloc countries. 
 
For my part in the discussion I did some research for our esteemed Mr President Bruce 
McCarrison and found that of the many names on the New Zealand Chess Federation’s 
membership list, there are two currently being successfully run from chartered club 
premises. This by itself would suggest that if we, that is the Levin Cosmopolitan 
Club, could get enough people from within the Club interested in starting such a 
club/group then it may well be something that could be moved forward. 
 
So, I have suggested something to test the waters, a competition for the members to see 
if there is any interest in chess out there.  I will produce a small article with a question 
each month for the next few months, the member with the most correct answers will win 
a $20 bar tab. 
 
A simple question to start off with, how old is chess as we know it today (and I will 
allow a 100 years either way). 
 
Please submit your answers to either myself personally or levincossiechess@gmail.com 
with your name and membership number. 
 

Earl Roberts 



 �������������������������������������������������������������������������������	
�����
�
��
��	�  

Remembrance 
 
It is with great sadness that we have had to farewell the following member this month: 
   

William Brown  Member since May 2001 
   
Our thoughts and condolences go out to his family and friends. 
 
 
  

Members Draw – Tuesday Evenings 
 
Drawn between 6.00pm & 7.00pm each Tuesday  
 
1  Open to Levin Cossie Club Members Only 
2  To claim any prize you must be in the Club at the time of the draw and have your membership 

card with you 
3  Pool starts at $300.00 and will snowball $50.00 per week until struck – up to $1,000. 
 
 
 

New “Regular” Members Draw – Friday Evenings 
  
Drawn between 6.00pm & 7.00pm each Friday 
 
1 Open to Levin Cossie Club Members Only 
2 To enter, make any $5.00 purchase at the Bar or Restaurant during the week  to receive an entry 

voucher.  One voucher per member per day. 
3 To claim any prize you must be in the Club at the time of the draw and have your membership 

card with you 
4  Pool starts at $100.00 and will snowball $50.00 per week until struck – up to $1,000. 
 
 
 

Entertainment 
 

Saturday 29th September  Live Band: Six Pack 

Sunday 30th September  Country & Variety Music Club 1pm - 5pm $4 entry 

Saturday 13th October  Karaoke with Hendrix 

Sunday 14th October   Club AGM 10am 

Sunday 21st September  Opportunity Knocks Country Club 1pm – 5pm 

Saturday 27th October                Halloween Party with Harmony Showdown 8pm 

Sunday 28th October                  Country & Variety Music Club 1pm - 5pm $4 entry 
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Tararua Restaurant – Table Talk 
We appreciate your dining with us, our aim is to ensure that you receive high quality 
food as cost effectively as we can. 
 
You will notice a few changes in the dining area – keep watching as it is work in 
progress and is happening for your long term enjoyment.  
 
Encourage your friends, neighbours and workmates to join the greatest little place in 
town. Where good food, safety, friendship is always on and if you aren’t using it, why 
not? 
 
After many years Judy is stepping down from her Friday and Saturday nights clearing 
and setting tables.  We will miss her and wish her well for her retirement. Her effort and 
time has been appreciated.    
 
New Menu Ideas 
Over the last few weeks we have been trialling dishes – if you were one of the lucky 
ones to taste the Seafood Salad, Bacon & Chicken Wrap or the Massive Cossie Burger 
this is a taste of things to come.  Always remember many of our dishes are made with 
fresh products and  these can be seasonal or so popular we sell out, but every attempt is 
made to ensure that your preferred dish is available, however supply and demand are 
beyond our control but there are always tasty alternatives to tempt your taste buds and 
your understanding is appreciated. 
 
 
Birthdays/Family Celebrations/Large Groups/Clubs  
We cater for large numbers in the Hudson room discuss your booking and details with 
Lisa our Bar Manager and your menu with Ron, our Executive Chef.  Club Prize 
Giving’s, Weddings, Large Birthdays, Reunions, Christmas Functions - you name it we 
can do it. 
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Small Celebrations In Restaurant 
We can also cater in the dining room for your smaller family celebrations – decorating 
your tables with banners, table toppers, and special serviettes – only a token charge will 
be made.  If you would like to take advantage of this please advise the staff when you 
book. 
 
We can also arrange your cake – we need at least ten days’ notice - please discuss your 
requirements with Ron our Executive Chef. 
  
Special Events 
Ever fancy a High Tea or Death by Chocolate Hens Night? The themes go on and on.  
We will try to cover all bases to ensure you get what you desire, so get a group together 
and we can organise the event for you. 
 
Suggestions - feedback 
We welcome your constructive feedback positive or otherwise – suggestions are 
appreciated as we strive to achieve the best for the diners and the club. Talk to Ron or 
Tracey. 
  
Ron’s Tip Of The Month  
Squeeze Lemon Juice into your coleslaw before the dressing as this avoids it going 
brown – tried and true 
 
Newsflash 
We have new Milkshake Flavours - Orange and Jaffa 
  
For your enjoyment we have a selection of Teas: 
Earl Grey, Lemon Ginger, Chamomile and English Breakfast 
 
From us all enjoy your month, we look forward to seeing you all in the restaurant soon 
and we appreciate your support  -   a special thanks to our regulars -  keep it up folks. 
 
Bon Appetit 
Ron and the Restaurant Team 
�
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N O T I C E   O F   M E E T I N G 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meet ing of 
Members of the Levin Cosmopolitan Club Incorporated  

will be held in the Hudson Room, Sunday, October 14 th 2018 
at 10.00am 

 
 
 
 

B U S I N E S S 
 

 

   1) Apologies 

 2) To Confirm the Minutes of the 2017 A.G.M. 

 3) To receive the  -  Annual Report  

-  President's Report 

                  -  Treasurer's Report 

-  Annual Accounts 

-  Notice of Motion 

4) To Elect Office Bearers 

5) Life Member Nominations 

6) To Elect Auditor 

 7) General Business 

 8) Refreshments and luncheon to follow 

 

 

 

 
P O Box 1033                                                            B A McCarrison 
LEVIN                PRESIDENT 
 
Phone: (06) 368-2571 
Fax:  (06) 368-1471 
Email: admin@levincossieclub.nz  
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